## STATE OF UTAH

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR



## SPENCER J. COX LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

December 18, 2019

Steven Maxfield 95 East 700 South Kanosh, UT 84637

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Dear Mr. Maxfield:

This letter is regarding the application filed on December 17, 2019 referring Senate Bill 2001, Tax Restructuring Revisions, to the voters for their approval or rejection. Our office is rejecting this application because it does not meet the legal requirements for a referendum application.

Utah Code 20A-7-302(2)(b)(ii) requires five sponsors to certify that they have voted in a regular general election in Utah within the last three years; however, only four of the required five sponsors meet the requirements. After reviewing vote history records, Mr. Daniel B. Newby and Mr. Morris Maxfield did not vote in a regular general election in Utah within the last three years and therefore cannot be considered sponsors.

Sincerely,

Derek Brenchley

Deputy Director of Elections

Office of the Utah Lieutenant Governor

CC: Mason G. Maxfield, Morris Maxfield, Holly S. Remkes, Ruth Maxfield, & Daniel B. Newby